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New York, USA – Members of the People’s Coalition on Food Sovereignty (PCFS) have recently 

participated in the 69th High Level Plenary Meeting of the UN General Assembly known to be the 

World Conference on Indigenous Peoples held in the UN Headquarters in New York, USA last 

22-23 September 2014. 

  

The said conference has discussed the priorities for indigenous peoples in the Post-2015 

Development Agenda while CSOs participating expressed serious concern with limited 

reference indigenous people’s rights. The High Level Meeting was expected to further 

strengthen and affirm the commitments by states to implement the UN Declaration on 

Indigenous Peoples in 2007. 

  

CSOs participating in the conference have expressed concern with the outcome document 

saying it failed to incorporate key demands of the indigenous peoples. Mr. Jiten Yumnam, 

secretary of the Center for Research and Advocacy in Manipur and member of the PCFS Steering 

Council in Asia said, “Substantive themes on promoting human rights of indigenous peoples, 

especially the reaffirmation of indigenous peoples right to self determination as key for their 

survival as peoples, to demilitarize their land and territories and to end human rights violations 

are excluded in the final outcome document.” 

  

The Center for Research and Advocacy in Manipur along with grassroots and social movements 

participating in the conference positioned that there should be clear commitments from states 

to collective rights of land, territories and livelihood and the recognition of indigenous peoples 

to their traditional means of livelihood and traditional knowledge as outlined in the outcome 

document of WCIP and will be the step forward towards promoting food sovereignty.    

  

“Indigenous peoples’ food sovereignty has long been undermined through aggressive pursuance 

of unsustainable and destructive forms of development, such as mega dams, oil exploration, 



 

 

plantations, and climate change mitigation projects, infrastructure 

projects that destroyed their agricultural land, forest, water sources and all means of survival,” 

Yumnam added. 

  

CSO participants added in their demands that countries need to initiate strong efforts to 

implement the outcome document, more so to ensure that States and corporate bodies end all 

forms of land grabbing, violation of indigenous peoples’ rights all across Asia, Africa and Latin 

America. Criminalization and vilification of indigenous and other local human rights defenders 

protecting their land should also end.  

  

The adoption of the world conference should be another occasion to strengthen and deepen 

indigenous peoples self determination over their land and in fostering just development. PCFS 

and its members have committed to uphold rights of indigenous peoples even beyond the WCIP 

spaces. ### 

  

 


